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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

It seems like we have had all four 
seasons of weather today. As I look 
outside the sun is shining but earli-
er today the snow was sheeting 
across the playground. Hopefully 
the sun will come out for the holi-
day for you all. 

This week we had the Year 3 and 4 
Easter performance. They did the 
show in a mix of French and Eng-
lish, performing their version of 
‘Ooh La La’ brilliantly. This has 
been a great way to support their 
language skills with the children’s 
French coming on in leaps and 
bounds during the rehearsals. Con-
gratulations to the children for a 
fabulous show and many thanks to 
the staff who put it all together. I 
would also like to thank Mrs Cash 
and Ms Lander for their artistry 
with the props and the back drop.  

Today we (finally) managed to re-
place the school sign at the front of 
the school. I am really pleased with 
the design, which was created by 
Anna Peck at Midnight Blue. Please 
take a look as you walk past. 
  

During the holidays we have a num-
ber of projects happening, that mark 
the end of the building works. The 
Year 6 modular building is being 
removed and the floor of the Year 5 
locker room is being raised to make 
it safer for the children. We also 
have a number of volunteers from 
ALSA coming in to create the senso-
ry garden. This has only been made 
possible from kind donations from 
the Abbott family and the Babcock 
family, and an initial grant from the 
St Albans Civic society—I can’t wait 
to see it finished when we get back. 

Today we had our first Music As-
sembly where  the children learning 
musical instruments and singing at 
school, were able to share their tal-
ents. Along with our brilliant choir, 
they all performed fantastically well. 
It’s lovely to hear music in the corri-
dors around school and long may it 
continue. Thank you to Karen Dore 
and her team for all their support 
this term. It was lovely to see. 

That leaves me to wish you all a hap-
py and restful Easter break. We look 
forward to seeing you all back safe 
and sound on Tuesday 19th April.  

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Congratulations to the following 
children who always go ‘over and 
above’: 

Y6 Helen Y5 Ruvindi  4 Lottie 

Y3 Ruth Y2 Harri Y1 Quinn 

PHILOSOPHY FOR CHILDREN QUES-
TION  

Can you have too much chocolate at 
Easter? 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Tue 20th Apr —Dentist visit YR & Y1 
(selected pupils only) 

Tues 26th Apr Y3 & 5 swimming starts 

Thur 28th Apr Y3 Stone Age workshop & 
Daily Mile 10th Birthday. 

Fri 29th Apr—ALSA break the rules day 

Sat 30th Apr—Choir go to the Visual 
Arts Festival 

Thurs 5th May—Polling Day—Nursery 
& Reception closed. 

Mon 9th May—SATs week 
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